
Vol. 34 | No. 07| March 30, 2021

Dr. Jeff Roberts | Senior Pastor | jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609 | 919-787-3740 | tbcraleigh.com

I know that I am looking forward to Easter more this year than any other year 
in recent memories.  Most of the time, I look forward to Easter because it is a 

high and holy day in the church.  I look forward to having the Sanctuary filled and 
God’s people singing songs of worship and giving testimony to the resurrection 

of Jesus.  I never tire in reading the gospel stories of the resurrection.  However, 
this year Easter may mean a little more.  It means more because of what we have 

been through collectively as a church, nation and human family.  In the past year, 
we have lost over a half a million Americans to the COVID-19 Virus.  In our own 

congregation we have lost members to the virus, and we are always reminded that all 
of the numbers we see on news reports are people who are no longer with us.  Each 

number represents grieving families left behind. This year on Easter, the promise 
of resurrection will bring hope to so many families and friends.  The story of Jesus’ 

resurrection and the promise of our own will bring comfort to many as they gather this 
Easter Sunday.

In addition, Easter will remind us of the hope of new life and restoration.  As I think 
about Easter, I think about all the years I have gathered with God’s people on this special 
day.  I am reminded of all the seasons of life I have passed through and how the constant 
declaration of “He is Risen!” has accompanied me.  This is true this year as well.  Last year 
we declared that Jesus is alive even as we had to do it separated from one another.  This 
year we will be able to gather and make the declaration that Jesus lives.  It is a reminder 
that God is at work in our darkest of times.  No matter what we pass through, the Easter 
declaration remains:  “He is Risen!  He Is Risen indeed.” I hope you plan on joining us for 
worship this Easter Sunday.  Remember to register at tbcraleigh.com if you want to be 
in person.

As we move into the season of Easter we will be focusing on the topic of joy.  We are 
beginning a new sermon series on April 11 entitled, “Rediscovering Joy.”   Join us in April 
and May as we make our way through the book of Philippians.

     Rediscovering Joy

 April 11: The Joy of Community Philippians 1:3-11
 April 18:   The Joy of Suffering Philippians 1:12-30
 April 25:   The Joy of Humility Philippians 2:1-11
 May 2:   The Joy of Grace  Philippians 3:1-11
 May 9:   The Joy of the Journey Philippians 3:12-4:1
 May 16:  The Joy of God’s Peace Philippians 4:4-7
 May 23:   The Joy of Excellence Philippians 4:8-9
 May 30:   The Joy of Contentment Philippians 4:10-20
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NEXT PODCAST SERIES
Our next podcast series will follow along the “Rediscovering Joy” 
sermon series.  The TBC ministers will journey alongside various 
TBC members to discuss these sources of joy and the accompanying  
Philippians texts.  The Trinity Table Podcast can be found on itunes 
or on www.podbean.com. Search for The Trinity Table or TBC 
Raleigh to find the podcast. 

EASTER FLOWER CROSSES
We are excited to let you know we will have 2 Flower Crosses 
this year for Easter. One cross will be located at the Main office 
entrance and the other at the Narthex entrance.  Due to Covid-19, 
the Flower Committee will do all the decorating so no need to 
bring flowers this year.  However, this lends itself to a wonderful 
opportunity to show kindness to someone in your family or 
community by taking them a flower or offering to plant flowers 
in their garden.

EASTER SUNDAY 
C E L E B R A T I O N

We will be offering two Easter Sunday services to maintain social 

distancing. Spots will be allotted based on online registration.

8:45 AM 
W O R S H I P

10:55 AM 
W O R S H I P

Please go to tbcraleigh.com under “Links” or scan this 

code with your smart device to register your choice for 

attendance to help us plan for this day of celebration.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
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April 11 
Misty Deyo, native of Candler, NC, has been a member since 
2011. She and her husband, Eddie, have two children: 7th grader 
Evan and 2nd grader Claire. She works as a Speech Language 
Pathologist at Chitter Chatter Speech and Language Group. 
Misty works with the Collins/Deyo Sunday School Class and 
serves with deacons Angie Ferree and Amanda Price. She serves 
at TBC as a 3rd grade SS teacher, 3 year old choir director, 
Deacon Vice Chair, ETC, and ETC special needs. 

April 4 
John Dobyns, native of Tennessee, has been a member since 
2009. He and his wife, Carol, have two children: daughter Kayla 
(Drew) and daughter Jessica (Kevin) and three grandchildren: 
Lyla Kate, Owen, and Cooper. John is a sales rep for Collective 
Goods. He also serves as a TNT group leader and the TBC usher 
captain. He works with deacons Pat York, Stewart Price, and 
Michael Coats and serves the Adult 4 C3 class. 

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES
To TBC Members Linda McCoy Perry and brother Ed McCoy (Tricia, their children 
Mark McCoy [Angela and daughter, Ainsley], Brooke McCoy Stuffel [Gerald and 
children, Hayley and Addison]) upon the passing of Linda’s son, James Stephen Jarrett 
on March 19.

To TBC Members Steve and Sue Blow upon the passing of Sue’s mother on March 24.

To TBC Members Don and Marsha Gladwell upon the passing of Don’s brother, Jeff 
Gladwell, on Thursday, March 25.  

To Sharon, Josh and Jason Peterson on the passing of TBC member Bob Peterson on 
March 27, 2021.

EASTER LILY HONORARIUMS
From Judd Stephenson in honor of his grandchildren.

From Roy & Brenda Avent in honor of our hardworking church staff.  Thank you so much for 
all the hours you have spent keeping us all so connected during this pandemic.

From Roy & Brenda Avent in memory of all the lives lost to COVID.

From Bill & Linda Hanks in memory of Mr. and Mrs. Henry B. Goode.

From Bill and Linda Hanks in memory of Mr. and Mrs. William C. Hanks, Sr.

From Susan Boisseau in honor of our risen Lord.

From Linda Powell and Family in memory of Glenn Powell, a loving husband and father.  

From Linda Powell in memory of Linda’s parents: Burgin and Pearl Brown.  In memory of 
Glenn’s parents: Garland and Lois Powell.

DEACON OF THE WEEK
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SMYTH & HELWYS CURRICULUM

Formations and Connections is available for pick up!  Curriculum is labeled 

and on the table to the left as you head to the Sanctuary from the office 

lobby.   Please let us know if you need us to set your curriculum box outside 

the church office during the week for pick up.  

The Nominating Committee is trusting in God and our congregation to 

supply the leadership for any and all varieties of teaching situations. We 

are blessed at Trinity.  Please consider the call to teach, lead, or to help us 

navigate virtual media to present the best teaching of God’s word.  You may 

be called by a committee member or you may wish to volunteer.  Contact 

Eddie Deyo if interested.  He serves as our chairperson this year. 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Risen by Angela Hunt: Roman Tribune Clavius is assigned by Pilate 
to keep the radical followers of the recently executed Yeshua from 
stealing the body and inciting revolution. When the body goes 
missing despite his precautions, Clavius must hunt it down. His 
investigation leads him from the halls of Herod Antipas to the 
Garden of Gethsemane and brings him in touch with believer 
and doubter alike. But as the body still remains missing, Clavius 
commits to a quest for the truth--and answers that will not only 
shake his life but echo throughout all of history. There is a copy of 
this book and a copy of a DVD of Risen in the TBC Library.

Other new books currently on display are Christmas at Carnton by Tamera Alexander, With 
This Pledge by Tamera Alexander, Dark Ambitions by Irene Hannon, Bowling Alone by Robert 
Putnam, Storm Rising by Ronie Kendig, Whose Waves These Are by Amanda Dykes, All My 
Tomorrows (three novels in one) by Karen Witemeyer, Jody Hedlund, and Elizabeth Camden, 
and Love at Last (three novels in one) by Kristi Hunter, Elizabeth Camden, and Amanda Dykes.

TBC LIBRARY NEWS

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Through Jesus, therefore, let us continually offer to God a sacrifice of praise--
the fruit of lips that openly profess his name. — Hebrews 13:15

ALWAYS A PLACE FOR YOU! Find your place in the music ministry in 
2021!  We will be back together sometime in the near future! If you have singing 
or instrumental abilities, we need you.  We are always looking for more musicians 
to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity.  Consider getting involved in 
music ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

About half of the preschool CD’s have been taken, but there are still some CD’s 
left for families to enjoy.  Don’t forget  to come by the church and pick one 
up!  Parents can pick up one CD per family of preschool music outside of the 
church offices in the welcome area.  The CD’s are recorded music of “Hymns 
and Bible Songs” as well as “Sing and Play with Growing in Grace” are wonderful 
opportunities to play fun and encouraging songs at home.

As I mentioned in the last edition of our church newsletter, I have been 
contemplating my favorite anthems lately that the Sanctuary Choir has done 
in past worship services. We call these “Trinity Classics” since they are timeless 
songs and well-loved by choirs across many denominations.  One of those 
anthem is “His Life for Mine” written by Rebecca Peck and arranged by Lari 
Goss. The words are intimate, deeply heart-felt words of reflection for this 
Lenten and Easter season, and I’d like to share them:

His heart was broken, mine was mended. He became sin, now I am clean.
The cross He carried bore my burden; The nails that held Him set me free.

His scars of suff’ring brought me healing. He spilled His blood to fill my soul.
His crown of thorns made me royalty. His sorrow gave me joy untold.

He was despised and rejected, stripped of His garments and oppressed.
I am loved and accepted, and I wear a robe of righteousness!

His life for mine, His life for mine. How could it ever be that He would die?                         
God’s Son would die to save a wretch like me. What love divine, He gave His life for mine!

May we never forget the price paid for us through the sacrifice of Jesus, God’s 
only Son.  During this season, let us remember that cost and live our lives in 
faithfulness and gratitude because we have been set free!

Until we meet again,

Steve

Rev. Steve Byers WORSHIP & MUSIC
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PROTOCOLS BEFORE ON CAMPUS GATHERING OF ADULT SS:

• Estimate the number of people attending and prepare the room appropriately by following the church
protocols. You can obtain these from Reenie (rshore@tbcraleigh.com ). Be especially careful to follow 
social distancing and masking. 

• If you need to request a larger room based on the estimated attendees, then use the system currently
in place with the approved large spaces. To do this, notify the church office and complete the 
appropriate forms. 

• Note that the larger spaces are now available for multiple uses throughout the day, including Sundays.
Your class might consider holding Sunday School at a time other than the Sunday School hours to help 
other classes that aren’t as nimble as yours.

• Email Reenie, at least one week prior to meeting so the office knows which classes will be in which 
rooms and when they will be on campus. 

PROTOCOLS DURING ON CAMPUS GATHERING OF ADULT SS:
• Evoke the rule of thumbs rule to properly social distance when in classroom. Each person/couple should 

be able to stand and hold their arms out in a circle without their thumbs touching anyone’s thumbs. 
• Always adhere to church protocols even inside your classroom. (masks, no food or drink, 3 ft social

distancing in classrooms, 2 unrelated people on  elevators, and 6 ft in hallways, etc.) 

PROTOCOLS AFTER ON CAMPUS GATHERING OF ADULT SS:
• Submit forms to Bonnie (bcole@tbcraleigh.com) of the office staff by Monday  for record keeping:

- A form or email  to church office of who attended in person –list class, teacher, and classroom 
number.

- A record of attendance of all participating for that week’s class session (online or in-person) as
normal.

DISCIPLESHIP NEWS 
Griefshare 
Wednesday Evenings  |  7:30pm 
Facilitators: Boyd Dimmock, Larry Autry, and 
Stephanie Johnson

Women’s Book Club 
Third Thursday | April 15  | 7:00pm 
The Longest Ride  by Nicholas Sparks’                 

Next Book | May 20 | 7:00pm 
Just Mercy: A Story of Justice and Redemption  by 
Bryan Stevenson 
Facilitator: Nancy Cummings  
ncummings12@gmail.com

Sessions with Philippians: Finding Joy in Community by Bo Prosser
In Fellowship Hall and via Zoom on Wednesdays 

April 14 - May 19

11:00a.m. Senior Adult Study lead by Rev. Lydia Tatum
6:30p.m. Study lead by Dr. Jeff Roberts

This six week study of Paul’s letter to the Philippians explores the centrality of Paul’s 
faith in Jesus Christ, his love for the Philippian church, and his joy in serving both Christ 
and their church. Paul’s letter reminds us of his special relationship with Jesus and calls 

us into a renewed relationship with Christ, too. 

EDUCATION Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
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Virtual Workshop

North Carolina Baptist Aging Ministry 
Bearing Fruit As We Age, April 1, 10-11:30am

Very often, the world says we are too old, but the Bible teaches us that 
we are to bear fruit all of our lives. We will examine Galatians 5:22-23 
that teaches about the fruit of the Spirit.

Hosted by Robert Leonard, south central regional director for NCBAM.
Go to bchfamily.regfox.com/ncbam-registrations to register for 
this workshop and many others!

S E N IOR ADU LT

Every Friday in Lent at 11 :00a.m. beginning February 19

Each Friday during the season of Lent, we will gather 
together for devotion and prayer via Zoom. Come with 

your Bible and lunch if you are an early eater!

Please email Lydia to RSVP at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Lenten Devotional Meet-Ups

S E N I O R AD U LT B I B L E  S T U DY
Sessions with Philippians: Finding Joy in Community by Bo Prosser on 
Wednesdays at 11:00am in the Fellowship Hall and via Zoom with Lydia    

April 14 - May 19

This six-week study of Paul’s letter explores the centrality of Paul’s faith in 
Jesus Christ, his love for the Philippian church, and his joy in serving both 

Christ and the church. Paul’s letter reminds us of his special relationship with 
Jesus and calls us into a renewed relationship with Christ, too. 

For zoom information, please email Lydia at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

Rev. Lydia Tatum SENIOR ADULTS



8

A NOTE FROM HILLS & HOLLERS MINISTRIES 
Dear Church Family,

For many reasons, we needed to close our Community Closet location at the advent of COVID-19.  
The decision was not simply a precaution during the pandemic.  The work to minister to 900 families 
through our center was overwhelming.  As Rita and I have aged we’ve found  ourselves unable to keep 
up with the many needs before us.  At a time when most folks would have considered “retirement”, 
we discerned a need to continue bringing moments of pastoral comfort to the people of McCreary 
County, but in a more intimate setting.  The vision for our “New Life Center” began to materialize, 
affording us a unique opportunity to meet a very special group  in our community.  Through one-on-
one meetings with caregivers of infant children, we can help bring them critical items of need for their 
babies; whether a young first-time Mom, Foster Parent, or veteran Grandparent.

Since launching this outreach, three weeks ago, I’ve had a number of people ask how they might 
contribute.  In order to ease the process of meeting the needs of our parents, we’ve added a 
“Donations” page to our web site; www.hillsandhollers.org. Rather than direct you through the 
process, I’d ask you to please take a few moments to view the page and familiarize yourself with 
our renewed mission and the many ways you can be a part of this special outreach.  Thank you for 
considering the needs of our youngest community members, as they grow in their new life and begin 
to realize the New Life that we’ve all been called to embrace.

Because of Christ,

Rita and Jim

WELCOME HOUSE COMMUNITY NETWORK 
Hospitality Team Recruitment

Are you willing and able to set up a home and welcome new families to the Raleigh area? 
Can you serve on an on-call basis? Do you have a heart for hospitality? Are you a little 
curious? We would love for you to join us in serving our local community’s newest 
residents by welcoming them with the Love of God! For more information, contact Lydia 
at ltatum@gmail.com.

KENTUCKY MISSION TRIP 
July 24-31, 2021 | Registration begins in May

Join us on mission in McCreary County, Kentucky serving with the Lord’s Cafe and the 
Light Community with Crossroads Community Baptist Church. To learn more about 
these vital ministries visit:

The Lord’s Cafe: 
kybaptist.org/stories/crossroads-community-baptist-churchthe-lords-cafe,3153

The Light Community: 
kybaptist.org/stories/crossroads-community-baptist-churchthe-light-community,3155

For more information contact Brenda Lowrance at bhlowrance@gmail.com or Joe Ward at 
joe.ward2@gmail.com.

MISSIONS Rev. Lydia Tatum
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Contact Lydia (ltatum@tbcraleigh.com) for more ways to make a difference
 for God’s Kingdom in your community! 

Local Ministry Partner Supply Drive

MEDICAL AND DENTAL BUS 
Serve the Smithdale Community - May 2, 2021
Our team is in need of reception volunteers, nurses, and doctors.  We will be serving 
9:00a.m.-5:00p.m.  All volunteers can sign up to serve all day or in four hour shifts.

Contact Beth Davis, medical/dental bus coordinator, at 919-274-3552 to sign up and for 
more information.

If you or your Sunday School class or small group is interested in providing lunch for our 
team, please contact Lydia at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

Please deliver all NRM food donations at our Local Ministry Supply Drive on the 
Second Thursday of each month, in our bins at the entrances on Sunday mornings, or 

directly to NRM at 9650 Strickland Road, Suite 161 Raleigh, NC 27615.

LOCAL MINISTRY PARTNERS 
Most Needed Items

Raleigh Rescue Mission 
• Individual Snack Packs, Juice Boxes,

and fruit cups
• Canned Fruits and Vegetables
• Baby Wipes
• Individual Condiment Packages

If you prefer to shop online, please ship to 
314 East Hargett St., Raleigh, 27601 or 
donate online at www.raleighrescue.org.

North Raleigh Ministries 
• Ramen Noodles 
• Pop-top Canned Pastas with Meat 
• Cereal 
• Cleaning Supplies
• Individual Serving Cups of Mac and

Cheese 

Medical & Dental Ministry Childrens’ 
Bags: We will be creating small giveaway 
bags for the children receiving care 
through this ministry.  You can help by 
donating the following items during the 
month of April in the narthex, at the 
office entrance, or at our second 
Thursday supply drive.
• Soap
• Small Hand Sanitizer
• Kids Card Games 
• Life Savers
• Gum
• Crayons
• Coloring Books 

• Sidewalk Chalk 

From a NRM Client:  “My family & I are 
so grateful for the compassionate care we 
receive from the NRM Food Pantry staff. It’s 
because of NRM we have enough food to 
eat until we get back on our feet.”

Rev. Lydia TatumRev. Lydia Tatum MINISTRY & OUTREACH
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1. College Encouragers: will be assigned to a student by the end of May.
Many of our current Encouragers have had the same student since  their
Freshman year of college and have been able to get to know the student
over time. We need volunteers to give each  rising Freshman an Encourager 
and to fill in open spots for the older students (about 25 volunteers needed). 

The  Encourager will: 

• Contact assigned student during the summer to introduce yourself.
We are hoping to provide a Covid safe way for you to meet your
assigned student on a Sunday at church.

• Communicate with the student by phone, text, email or mail ( cards
and small treats; birthday card) 4-5 times during the year. 

• Pray for your student throughout the year! 

2. Sunday School Classes: collect useful items and snacks in August and
September that the lead team will then send to students during the year.
Items might include but not limited to: pencils, pens, post it notes, USB drive, 
nabs, hard candy, microwave popcorn, and $5.00 gift cards to Starbucks,
Bojangles, Chick Fil A or Target. Cash donations are also appreciated. 

If willing to serve, please contact Rebekah Gordon at rgordon@tbcraleigh.
com or Sue Glover at sue.c.glover@gmail.com 

Y O U N G  A D U L T 

WORKOUT GATHERING

C O L L L E G E  M I N I S T R Y 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Thursdays at 6 p.m. young adults are welcome to join us for a workout 
via zoom. Someone will share screen or lead a workout so we can 
encourage each other to stay active! Email Rebekah for the zoom link if 
you want to join!

Rebekah GordonYOUNG ADULTS & COLLEGE

S A V E  T H E  D A T E S ! 
College Retreat: May 21-23 (Williamsburg and Busch Gardens) 

College Mission Trip:  August 1-7, 2021 (New Bern, NC) 
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Youth Sunday School  |  Sundays @9:45am 

ALL YOUTH (Middle and High School) will be 
meeting on Sunday mornings @9:45am.

There are no in-person options at this time so we will see you all on zoom!

Thank you to all of our students and adult volunteers who participated in 
our March Mission Weekend! On Friday and Saturday, our youth volunteers 
sorted and packed countless bags of clothes for the Kentucky Clothing 
Ministry. On Sunday, our High School students took part in a hands-on tool 
training to help prepare them for future mission projects! Be on the look out 
for how you can participate in future missions events!

MARCH MISSION WEEKEND

Rev. Christian Davis STUDENT MINISTRY

 THANK
YOU

VOLUNTEERS!
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Easter Bags
A special delivery is coming your 
way!  The staff and volunteers from 
the Trinity Baptist Church Children’s 
Ministry wish you a Happy Easter 
and wanted to send a little blessing 
your family’s way! The bag and all 
its contents are yours to keep and is 
our gift to help your family celebrate 
Easter since we won’t be able to be 
together in the ways we normally 
would. Please enjoy this and 
remember that you are loved and 
prayed over at this time. Amazing 
volunteers will be delivering  them 
to you so be on the lookout! Send 
pictures of your family enjoying the 
contents and preparing your hearts 
and minds for Easter.

Katie MedlinPRESCHOOL AND CHILDREN
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Join us for a Mother-Daughter

Please RSVP via the Evite to Katie by 4/26 (Evite to come!)

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS:

We are excited for this  NEW Sunday School Schedule:

1ST AND 3RD SUNDAY- SS Zoom with Ms. Katie from 9:15-9:45

1ST SUNDAY will be Kindergarten-2nd grade from 9:15-9:45

3RD SUNDAY will be 3rd-5th grade from 9:15-9:45

Our zoom SS will include a short devotional based off the week's lesson, 
an activity, and prayer. Also a time of fellowship with seeing friends. 

2ND AND 4TH SUNDAYS- Family SS on campus in the ROC (sign ups)

We hope you will join us in one or both ways! 

Check email for more information.

GA TEA PARTY

Save The Date
F A M I L Y  M I S S I O N  N I G H T

4 . 1 4 . 2 1

 

Join us for our last mission night of the season. 
We will be learning more about our disaster relief ministry 

and will have some hands on activities . 
Check email to register. 

Sunday May 2nd at 3pm  -  Outside at TBC

Katie Medlin PRESCHOOL AND CHILDREN
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If you would be interested and feel comfortable volunteering in the ROC, please 
email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.

Chair Yoga 
Tuesdays | 11am

Yoga
Tuesdays | 12pm

Senior Strength 
& Stretch 

Thursdays | 10am

CLASSES TAUGHT BY LAUREL CAVANAGH

ZOOM
FITNESS

CAMP GLADIATOR CLASSES 
TBC Parking Lot | Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

M, W, F 
5:00-6:00 am

M, W, F 
6:15-7:15 am

OUTDOOR FITNESS

VOLUNTEERS

MONDAY 
APR 5

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Frank Evans

1 - 4 pm 
Pat Pierce

TUESDAY 
APR 6

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Moose Beaudreau

1 - 4 pm 
Brynn Moore

WEDNESDAY 
APR 7

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Seth Fay

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

THURSDAY 
APR 8

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Moose Beaudreau

1 pm - 4 pm 
Brroks Peel

FRIDAY 
APR 9

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Stephanie Stanley

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

MONDAY 
APR 12

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Beverly Munday

1 - 4 pm 
Pat Pierce

TUESDAY 
APR 13

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Pat Nelson

1 - 4 pm 
Brynn Moore

WEDNESDAY 
APR 14

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Seth Fay

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

THURSDAY 
APR 15

9:30 am - 12:30 pm 
Moose Beuadreau

1 - 4 pm 
Volunteer Needed

FRIDAY 
APR 16

9:30 am - 12 pm 
Stephanie Stanley

12 pm - 4 pm 
Seth Fay

Rev. Christian DavisRECREATION OUTREACH CENTER
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The 16th Annual ROC’N Golf Tournament combines fellowship, missions, and 
outreach as TBC takes over Heritage Golf Club for an afternoon of fun out on the 
course. The 2021 Tournament maintains the great cause of raising donations for 
Shaw Missions Fund, while adding new elements to give our regular participants 
a new experience. You can participate by signing up as an individual or a team, 
sponsoring a hole, or donating prizes for day-of competitions (NEW this year). Learn 
more by visiting tbcraleigh.com/golf or emailing cdavis@tbcraleigh.com 

CURRENT ROC HOURS  |  Monday-Friday  
9:30am-12:30pm  |  1pm-4pm (added a 2pm-3pm slot)* 

*Must enter through Playground Side Door in Afternoon

You can sign up to walk the track online using the link below or by calling the church 
office at 919-787-3740. Our church entrance protocols will still apply for ROC 
usage with masks and social distancing required. All ROC users arriving between 
9:30am-12:30pm should enter through the doors on the sanctuary parking lot side 
of the building. All ROC users arriving between 1pm-4pm should enter through the 
playground side door.

The exercise room is to church members by request. You must call or email 
Christian Davis to secure a time to use the exercise room. (It cannot be reserved by 
using the below SignUp Genius, that is for track sign ups only).

WALKING TRACK RESERVATIONS
Scan this code with the camera app on your smart 
device or go directly to www.signupgenius.com/
go/30E0F49AFAF2AA3F94-roctrack . This link can also 
be found on the ROC website at rocraleigh.com.

G Y M  F L O O R 
F A M I LY  U S E  O P P O R T U N I T I E S
We know that our families with children are looking for ways to get out 
some energy and have fun during these winter months. We would like 
to provide the opportunity for families to do just that by using the gym 
floor. If your family would be interested in reserving a time to play on 
the gym floor (your family would be the only group allowed in the gym at 
that time), please email cdavis@tbcraleigh.com for more details.

R O C ’ N  G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T 
MONDAY MAY 17TH, 2021 |  1PM SHOTGUN START AT HERITAGE

Rev. Christian Davis RECREATION OUTREACH CENTER
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to 
Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

STAY CONNECTED 
WHILE WE ARE APART

While our congregation is physically separated, we can use social 
media to stay connected. All of our social media accounts are 

active and posting. We encourage you to interact on all platforms 
and with all accounts. Lets make a point of intergenerational 

fellowship even when apart.

Stewardship
(YTD total through 02/28/2021) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget) $508,566.80
YTD Operating Receipts $462,994.30
YTD Operating Expenses $401,878.74

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO
PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
SENIOR PASTOR 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
WORSHIP & MUSIC 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown 
FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore 
PASTORAL SECRETARY 
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
ADMINISTRATION 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
MINISTRY & MISSIONS 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Christian Davis 
STUDENTS & RECREATION 
cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams 
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN.

Ashbey Jones 
FACILITIES MANAGER 
ajones@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon 
COLLEGE & YOUNG ADULTS 
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

BELONG. BECOME. BE.


